COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI

February 5, 2021

THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE COUNCIL OF THE COUNTY OF MAUI, STATE OF
HAWAII, WAS HELD ONLINE ONLY VIA BLUEJEANS, ON FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 5, 2021,
BEGINNING AT 9:02 A.M., WITH CHAIR ALICE L. LEE PRESIDING.

COUNCIL CHAIR ALICE L. LEE: Will the Maui County Council regular meeting of February 5,
please come to order.

Members, if you've been to the Solomon Islands, you would say . . . for good morning.

Madam Clerk, may we have roll call please?

ROLL CALL

PRESENT: COUNCILMEMBERS GABRIEL JOHNSON, NATALIE A. KAMA,
KELLY T. KING, MICHAEL J. MOLINA, TAMARA A.M. PALTIN,
SHANE M. SINENCI, YUKl LEI K. SUGIMURA,
VICE-CHAIR KEANI N.W. RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ AND
CHAIR ALICE L. LEE.

CHAIR LEE: Now ... is from the Solomon Islands, yea. ... and means good morning. So,
good morning, my, my dear colleagues. And | am hoping for a very, fairly quick and
efficient meeting. So, | know some of you have some very pressing things to do with
the family, so we'll try to get through this as, as quickly as we can.

So, Madam Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK KATHY L. KAOHU: Chair, there are nine Members present. A quorum is
present to conduct the business of the Council.

For the record, | am County Clerk Kathy Kaohu. And also present from the Office of
the County Clerk are Deputy County Clerk James Krueger and Legislative Division
staff Joyce Murashige, Lauren Saldana, and Dell Yoshida.
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Joining the meeting from the Department of Corporation Counsel is Corporation
Counsel Moana Lutey.

If the Council encounters connectivity issues that impacts quorum, the body will receive
for approx., the body will recess for approximately 15 minutes. If the connectivity
issues are not resolved, this meeting will be moved to a different date.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you. And this morning our opening remarks will be presented by
Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez.

OPENING REMARKS

The opening remarks were offered by Council Vice-Chair Keani Rawlins-Fernandez.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Vice-Chair Rawlins-Fernandez. That was very beautiful.

Now, everyone, please join me in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The Members of the Council, rose and recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

CHAIR LEE: Madam Clerk, please proceed.

COUNTY CLERK: Chair, proceeding with the presentation of testimony on agenda items.
Members of the public may testify by connecting to the Council's online meeting by
phone or video conference through the information posted on today's agenda.

Individuals connected by phone are currently on mute and will be unmuted when it is
their time to testify. Individuals connected by videoconference should keep both their
video and microphones muted and should unmute them when it is their time to testify.

Testimony is limited to the items listed on the agenda. Individuals may testify for three
minutes per item. When testimony, when testifying, please state your name and the
name of any organization you represent, as well as the items on which you will be
testifying. Also, please identify your, please identify if you are a paid lobbyist.
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After your testimony has concluded, please disconnect from BlueJeans. Once the
testimony period is closed, only the Councilmembers, staff, and designated resource
persons will be connected to the meeting. All other individuals will be disconnected
and are encouraged to monitor the meeting via Akaku Channel 53, or on
mauicounty.legistar.com, as well as Facebook Live. Individuals may also be
disconnected from the meeting at any time for breaking decorum.

Chair, the first person to testify this morning is Dr. Genesis Young. And Dr. Young will
be followed by Mr. Jud Cunningham.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you.

PRESENTATION OF WRITTEN TESTIMONY

DR. GENESIS YOUNG (testifying on County Communication No. 21-93):

Aloha. Good morning. Can you hear me?
CHAIR LEE: Yes. Good morning.

DR. YOUNG: Thank you. Mahalo, Keani, for that beautiful introduction, or your words today.
| was very moved, and | want to thank you for that.

And I'm here to testify. I'm the Chair of the Climate Action Advisory Committee,
Subcommittee on Sustainable Tourism, under CARE Committee, and supporting the
resolution, CC 21-93 for sustainable tourism, emphasizing quality over quantity. And
| want to start by saying that tourism benefits us. It's a major economic driver on Maui,
benefiting the local economy.

And want to point out there is a resort cycle that starts with the exploration, involvement
and development of tourism, followed by consolidation, and then that leads eventually
to stagnation and decline. Now, that's where we are now. We're really in decline.
We've peaked. And that's, | think important to recognize, that without sustainability we
can't maintain, regenerate the environment, the social carrying capacity of the Maui
County or the economic benefits.

Recognize that tourism is entertainment and that we import the clients of this industry.
And this is private sector mainly, so it's not self-regulating and has a growth orientation.
It's not aimed at sustainability. Tourism does consume the resources that we have
here, and it creates waste, a lot of waste. And it competes. Tourism, by nature,
competes with the locals for those same resources and the same environment. And
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there is a carrying capacity. An environmental carrying capacity that is at risk and
being degraded now. And there are negative ecological impact as a parent.

And with the pandemic, we've seen how the environment has rebounded, and we've
had more space and improvement in our environment. The economic carrying capacity
is that when, when an industry becomes the main industry in an area, and we've
become dependent on it, and we're definitely there, as it's a driver for our economy.
So, diversifying is important to have sustainability for our County.

And then the social carrying capacity has reached, for sure, here because many people
find the visitors irritating and they are damaging the local culture and our, our way of
living, our quality of life. So, actually tourism degrades the very environment it is
dependent upon as the numbers increase and it's really a numbers game, so we need
to look at quality of all of the things over quantity.

Tourism also contributes to climate change, producing emissions. And so, therefore,
| want to see CC 21-93 passed, so we can work on sustainability, particularly given
that the pandemic has created this economic down, downturn. And so, as we rebuild,
we could look at quality over quantity. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Dr. Young. Are there any questions for the testifier?
Yes, Member Paltin.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you, Chair. Thank you, Dr. Young, for your testimony.
| just was wondering, you know, would that be something like one of, one of the CPAC
policies that got revised was no additional visitor units without concurrently building
affordable units for the workforce? Is that the kind of thing that you envisioned this to
allow for?

DR. YOUNG: | think that that's one of many things that can help us become more sustainable
on our island, yes.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Ifit's one of many, could you give, like, maybe one or two other
concrete examples of how we would move this forward?

DR. YOUNG: Yes. Well, we'd definitely need to work on our, our injection wells and sewage
plant. We need to look at the electrification of all of the vehicles that go to the hotels
and have charging stations, for example, at all of our hotels and our, anywhere we
have short-term rentals. So, that that would support electrification, so that we can, you
know, decrease our carbon footprint.
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Looking at landscaping from a ecological point of view, we need to landscape using
green techniques. We don't need to use the pesticides and herbicides. There are
definitely green techniques that Duane Sparkman and Sydney Sparkman are using on
island now. And those are also using electric weed eaters and so on, which decreases
the noise, which is good for everybody. And decreases the, you know, use of fossil
fuels, which is also good for climate change, and that is good for everybody as well.

As well as the, you know, the sunscreen. We've got partial decrease in the toxic
sunscreens, but we need to go further than that to protect our reefs. And just the
numbers of tourists that are here, that are, you know, going to our various sites should
be looked at, and find ways to encourage maintenance of the reefs, maintenance of
the oceans, maintenance of all of our hiking places.

Like Haleakala now, they limit the number of people that can actually go there because
the number of tourists to go there in the morning for sunrise was, was unbelievable
and excess of damaging, so things like that. | mean, there's many, many things that
would help us and there's lots of information, thankfully, on this out there.

The U.N. has a full thing on sustainability, environmental protection for tourism.
There's a Global Standard for Sustainable Travel and Tourism from the Global
Sustainable Tourism Council that helps us as well. Hawaii has, through the
Department of Business, Economic Development and Tourism, created a big report
from 2002 that has all kinds of, | mean, there's a lot of information out there, yea. And
so, I'll stop there so | won't take more time. But there's a lot.

COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you. That sounds great.

CHAIR LEE: Anymore questions? If not, thank you, Dr. Young.

DR. YOUNG: Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Madam Clerk, next testifier.

COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Mr. Jud Cunningham. And Mr. Cunningham will be
followed by Mr. Kevin Watkins.

MR. JUD CUNNINGHAM [testifying on Bill No. 142 (2020), Draft 1]:

Good morning, Council Chair Lee and Members of the Maui County Council. Aloha.
My name is Jud Cunningham and | have served as the Chief Executive Officer of Aloha
House since 1995. Aloha House is a private nonprofit organization established in
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1977, to provide outpatient and residential treatment for individuals addicted to alcohol
and other drugs. Since that time, the mission has expanded to help individuals and
children with other emotional and behavioral impairments, and persons with serious
mental iliness.

Over the past several years, Aloha House has merged with Malama Family Recovery
Center and Maui Youth and Family Services, which provide an array of behavioral
health services to address the unique needs of pregnant and parenting women, and
youth.

I'm here today to express my support for the Maui social host ordinance and ask for
your vote in favor of this important legislation. Aloha House's goal is to help people
live healthy, happy lives and be able to function in their schools, homes, and
community.

As the Chief Executive of the treatment facility and a social worker, | can tell you that
drug and alcohol addiction starts early. Experiences at house parties with alcohol and
drugs can jumpstart a lifetime of addiction and harm. Right now, we're seeing the
effects of too much alcohol too early in the form of individuals and family suffering and
needing treatment for substance use disorders. The Maui social host ordinance is a
solution to this issue, because it would help create a positive change in the
environment in which our kids grow up.

Preventing underage drinking home parties where binge drinking occurs would only
have positive effects on our community. Teen drinking rates for Maui County's
intermediate and high school age kids are higher than the State and national averages
and have remained high for over a decade. It's time to do more than education and
treatment. It's time to enact policy that reduces house parties. Social host ordinances
have been shown to reduce house parties, most common environment in which Maui
youth drink alcohol. Right now, there's no easy way to hold adults accountable for
providing the environment for binge drinking to happen.

We need this commonsense straightforward prevention policy now, which has been
tested in over 150 cities and counties across the United States. It will help our youth
thrive today and for decades to come. Please support the proposed local social host
ordinance. Thank you for this opportunity to advocate for this positive change.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Mr. Cunningham. Are there are any questions, Members? [f not,
thank you, Jud. Nice to see you.

MR. CUNNINGHAM: Thank you. Nice to see you.
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CHAIR LEE: Madam Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Our next testifier is Mr. Kevin Watkins. Mr. Watkins will be followed by
Jan Shishido.

MR. KEVIN WATKINS (testifying on County Communication Nos. 21-93, 21-94, and 21-96):

Aloha. Good morning, County Council.
CHAIR LEE: Good morning.

MR. WATKINS: So, I'm going to testify today on CC 21-93, sustainable tourism; CC 21-94,
cannabis legalization decriminalization; and 21-96, which is pertaining to waste to
energy.

And I'll start right there with waste to energy and say that | am in support of the
proposal. And when you look at the Aloha Plus Challenge and the guidelines put
forward by that body, you know, we are shooting for self-sustainable in terms of energy.
And | think waste to energy is something that we definitely need to have as part of our
full comprehensive approach to sustainable development.

| do have questions about which particular system you guys are looking at, or if there
is different options that are on the table. Will you be, you know, will it be an incineration
facility? Wil it be sort of a composting facility that collects the methane and then, you
know, combusts that? You know, so there's, there's a lot of different types of systems
out there. But regardless, I'm in support, because | think that's going to be better than
the diesel plants that we have currently. And of course, full solar and wind, | think are
also very important to continuing pushing to develop. But | think that adding this into
our energy portfolio is really important, so | am in full support of where that road leads
to.

Moving onto cannabis legalization. I'm a transplant from Colorado and | saw firsthand
the positive ways that the legalization of cannabis helped that community. It created a
lot of jobs. And the, because it was a new industry, it created jobs for all ages and all
demographics. It's a very unique industry that, you know, there's, there's going to be
farmers, there's going to be tech people, there's going to be retail and salespeople,
there'll be media aspect of it. And then of course, the regulators and the and then the
technology, the infrastructure going into these operations.
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In Colorado, what they had done is they allotted the tax, the taxes collected from
cannabis to go towards education. And you can just look at their State's statistics and
it had an immediate and effective positive change for the State. So, | am in full support.

And then, reading through that bill that Keani had put together, the decriminalization
aspect, | think is really important. | think cannabis is a big part of the, the culture here.
| think it's naive to say it's not, you know. Walk down a beach any time of, any time of
day or hang out in a parking lot long enough and you'll probably catch a whiff of some
Maui Wowee. So, it's just a, it is part of the culture here. And I think taking that out of
the black market and, you know, allowing people to, cause we have, | think it's like
32 States now have legalized it in some way or another. And so, | think it's about time
that Hawaii got, got in with that.

And | think the hemp industry, tertiary to that, is going to be great as we're looking to
diversify our economy and move away from being so tourism dependent. | think having
a hemp industry and a cannabis industry is definitely going to be key in helping to
provide it. And | think we already have a program where tourists can, if they have a
medical card on the mainland, they can get a medical card here. | think we put that
together a year or two ago in the State. So, I'm in full support of that.

My, thing I'm most excited to testify about is sustainable tourism. | think we all know
with the pandemic that it's been eye opening and we've seen what's happening with,
with the reefs and the oceans and, you know, just, and the rain actually has helped
everything turn green. So, thank Mother Maui for that.

One of the things that | proposed with sustainable tourism, and, you know, this is sort
of me beating a drum when I've testified with you guys before, but I really believe that
a distributed network of water refill stations allows us to become leaders in
sustainability, right? If you look at, like the Bay Area, you look at the great city of Paris,
they have these water systems. They have clean drinking water systems available to
the public. They're on rec paths, they're near government buildings. It's super easy
access. And | think that having that not only lets us become leaders of tourism, we get
to go to the world and be like, look, we provide for all our tourists, you never have to
use a plastic water bottle again. But that actually helps our community the most.

We have, you know, with the hard times we've had because of the pandemic, if people
aren't spending their money on bottled water, if they're not creating plastic waste, and
then with our recycling streams, we don't have a plastic recycling facility anywhere in
the islands as far as | know, and so we have a double imprint of carbon, carbon imprint
from when we have to ship all of those things here and then ship them back out. So,
you know, |, I've testified on this before. Ms. Paltin was, had put that on her agenda
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last year during the budget session, and sadly it didn't pass. But I'm hoping that maybe
this year things will be different, and we'll go forward with that.

Another thing, so my company is Maui Sustainable Solutions and I'm also have a
nonprofit called Pono Kuleana. And one of the things that we're developing right now
is called a Pono map. And what it is, is it's an app and the idea is to make eco-tourism
and sustainability easy. And so, it's your one stop shop for where do | go to farm-to-
table restaurants, where can | recycle, where's my closest recycling bin, where's my
closest recycling center, where's the closest water refill station, where can | charge my
electric car, where can | compost, where can | get solar installed on my house if 'm a
resident?

And so, this is a digital tool that I've been building for two years that just went live. And
so, we're really excited to integrate that into our new sustainable tourism model. And
I'm actually working with the DOTA and the folks that handle the advertising over there,
Pacific Media Group, so that, as we get it fully operational later this year, we'll be having
that product available to every single person that comes through here, so that they can
make the decision right away to do the right thing and be an ecotourist and not be a
detriment to the aina.

And another one thing, |, | work with the Sustainability Division. | got a grant from them
fora ... program. And | think that that's something that with the pandemic has been
backseat a little bit. But moving forward, it definitely needs some time and attention
from the County.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you very much, Kevin. Are there any questions for the testifier?
Yes, Ms. Sugimura.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Kevin, very dynamic what you're doing. Appreciate it. And
when you were saying that, talking about your grant, the buzzer went off, or the time
went off. So, can you kind of complete that part of your testimony? | didn't quite hear
what you said.

MR. WATKINS: So, we got a grant from the Sustainability Division for a feasibility study.
Initially, it was going to be six months feasibility and then we are going to be launching
right now. And that's a reusable food container pilot program. So, we worked with a
tech company based out of Seattle called Go Box that has successfully launched this
program. And so, we collaborated with them. With the pandemic being onset, they
cut our budget. And, you know, with, didn't even know what restaurants were going to
survive cause, you know, when the grant was being processed everything was full
lockdown. So, we just turned it into a feasibility study. So, I'm working with, with the
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ladies over there; Ms. Powell and Ms. . . . to look at if we can dovetalil it into getting the
program operational over the next year.

My organization, regardless of grant support, is going to be launching it sometime
either this year or next year. We already have a growing roster of restaurants that are
interested in participating in the program. The main block is working with DOH, who
has their hands very full, and getting them to approve a sanitation and protocol system
that would allow us in order to do a reusable food container program and start to
integrate that with all of our restaurants and, you know, even looking at, like, Meals on
Wheels and, you know, schools, you know, having them switch completely away from.

Cause we did, last year, pass the plastic ban, which was great. Thank you, guys for
that. It was unanimous passing. And so, with the ban going into effect January next
year, we're hoping that we can have an up and running program for our reusable, for
reusable food containers to coincide with that legislation.

COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you. Thank you very much. ['ll get your contact
information from your, your website. Thank you.

MR. WATKINS: Thank you.
CHAIR LEE: Member King. Member King.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Yea, thank you. I'll try to make this real quick. Just real quick
answer, Kevin, cause we can talk offline. But thank you for your testimony, first of all,
for all your support for all things sustainable. The food, the food, the reusable food
containers, are you working on a plan to make those here, or are you going to be
importing them out of State?

MR. WATKINS: There, so there's a container that they had shared with me. | can actually,
one moment, it's just right here. | have it. So, there's, this is what the Sustainability
Division has right now.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Right.
MR. WATKINS: This, it's, they did a lot of research already--
COUNCILMEMBER KING: Right, but no, my question was just, cause that's, that's being

shipped in. So, my question is, is the long-term goal to try to create a factory here to
make the reusable containers?
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MR. WATKINS: Yea, that's one of the things that my company works on, is we're trying to
work with the guys from, or the open source content of Precious Plastic. | know that
there was already a project that had tried utilizing that system. But we would like to be
recycling our plastics, and then have a molding and machining location here, so that
way we're able to make containers like these. We think part of that is we should also
be making recycle bins or bricks.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Yea, thank you for that. Yea, I'm glad you had that long-term. I'd
love to talk to you about that offline.

MR. WA'i’KINS: Wonder.

COUNCILMEMBER KING: Okay. Thank you, Chair.

CHAIR LEE: Are there any more questions? If not, thank you, Kevin.
MR. WATKINS: Mahalo, County Council.

CHAIR LEE: Madam Clerk.

COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Jan Shishido. And Ms. Shishido will be followed by Carol
Lee Kamekona.

CHAIR LEE: Morning, Jan.

MS. JAN SHISHIDO, MAUI COALITION FOR DRUG-FREE YOUTH [testifying on Bill
No. 142 (2020), Draft 1]:

. . . Council Chair Lee and Councilmembers. My name is Jan Shishido and I'm here
today to speak in support of Bill 142. | am Vice-Chair of the Maui Coalition for Drug-
Free Youth, and on behalf of the Coalition, we really wish to thank you for your support
of the social host liability ordinance.

We thank the Council for the in-depth discussion on the bill throughout previous
Council meetings. Those discussions have resulted in a detailed enforceable and
targeted ordinance we believe will make a difference in our community. As a shared
priority and now a required element in this ordinance, the Coalition has already begun
to develop education materials and work with partners to implement our community
education plan if the bill is to pass today.



Regular Meeting of the Council of the County of Maui
February 5, 2021
Page 12

As you prepare to discuss the ordinance for final reading today, | wish to share with
you the wide community support the ordinance has gathered throughout this three-
year campaign. We have heard testimony from parents and their teens, doctors,
teachers, kupuna; great organizations like Maui Police Department, Kiwanis Club of
the Valley Isle, Maui Youth and Family Services, excuse me, Services, and Department
of Health, and Mothers Against Drunk Driving, among so many more endorsed, who's
endorsed the ordinance.

Over 30 community members gave compelling testimony at the public hearing. There
have been scores of written testimonies submitted in support of the ordinance from
individuals, agencies, and organizations, and we thank everyone for their advocacy.
We also began circulating an online petition through change.org to gather further
support of the ordinance, and received over 180 signatures of support in less than two
weeks. All of these voices, these constituents, are asking for the same thing. We ask
you, Councilmembers, to please pass Bill 142 and take a step towards preventing and
reducing underage drinking in Maui. Thank you.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Jan. Are there any questions for Ms. Shishido? If not, thank you
very much for coming.

MS. SHISHIDO: Thank you.
CHAIR LEE: Madam Clerk.
COUNTY CLERK: Next testifier is Carol Lee Kamekona. Followed by Rick Collins.

MS. CAROL LEE KAMEKONA (testifying on County Communication Nos. 21-74, 21-75,
21-78, 21-93, 21-94, and 21-95; and General Communication No. 21-4):

Aloha kakahiaka. ... Madam Chair, Madam Vice-Chair--

CHAIR LEE: Morning.

MS. KAMEKONA: --and Members of Maui's County Council. . .. Carol Lee Kamekona, . . .
Kahului. | am here testifying on my own behalf. And | have a bunch of things | wanted
to testify on, so e kala mai. | did not actually put them all in the chat.

My first item regarding 21-74, brought forward by Counciimember Paltin. Not
understanding the full concept of what it's discussing, but as a current member of the
Kuleana Academy cohort, | would like to mahalo all the County Councilmembers from
Maui that came to provide their mana‘o and their ‘ike as to what it takes to be successful
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in representing the constituents of Maui County. So, all the thoughts you brought
forward was very much appreciated by our cohort. Mahalo.

With regards to 21-75, brought forth by Councilmember King and the COVID Town
Hall committee meeting that was held. | am so appreciative to you, Madam Kelly, for
bringing this forward as | did learn a lot more than what's been provided. Especially
from what was brought forward depend, on the differences between the vaccines and
everything else that goes along with how to, how to register, what's best to do, how to,
you know, follow all the different protocol procedures. So, | mahalo you for that,
Councilmember King.

With regards to 21-78, being brought forward by Counciimember Johnson, | am in
support of repealing the minimum fine for certain violations return, relating to parks and
recreational facilities.

For 21-93, Councilmember King, regarding sustainable tourism. As we all know, during
COVID, we had so much cleaner oceans, sands, parks, beaches. Everything was
coming back; the marine life was coming back. Now that we have opened, if you drive
the Pali, there are so many cars, e kala mai, people that are parking, making their own
parking stalls along the Pali just to jump out and do the whale watching. That in itself
is not good. It's very dangerous not only for tourists, but also for us kama‘aina local
residents here.

With regards to sustainable tourism, what I'd like to see is promoting different types of
tourism, i.e. maybe marrying to help our small businesses, marrying and networking
some of the types of tourisms, like agrotourism, which would be for our lo‘i, mixed with
culinary tourism, visiting maybe certain restaurants, famous chef, popular chefs with
regards to the cooking of our kalo, and then maybe marrying it with, you know, tourism.
Having those three types of tourisms married together in which you can provide like a
tour for the tourists, you know, so that they could learn more about we, what we have
to offer versus just our clean beaches.

Also, maybe marrying adventure; adventure tourism and cultural tourism. Taking a
tour to lao Valley with a stop at Hale Ho'ike'ike and Halepule ‘o0 Ka‘ahumanu. Maybe
combining loko i‘a restoration with the Maui Ocean Center. Possibly a networking with
the Lahaina walking tour and a sunset tour or sunset cruise; mixing and marrying to
help our local businesses and also, to provide a better type of tourism. Also,
ecotourism for the watersheds maybe mixed with zipline tours, whatever. Let's think
outside of the box and let's promote sustainable tourism instead of just beaches and
open sand.
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With regards to 21-94, Councilmember Keani, legalizing cannabis of three grams or
less with a fine of $130 with no jail time. | understand that this resolution is to follow
what the State is bringing forth with Act 273. | am in support of it; however, | do caution.
We need to ensure that as much advertisement as being brought forward with alcohol,
underage drinking, and with tobacco, underage smoking, e-cigarettes, vape cigarettes,
that we also provide education to substance abuse as it comes to cannabis.

A personal experience, | know of someone who has been smoking since he was like
nine years old. Totally, totally low on the |Q level, but very mellow. He goes and does
his job. He goes to work, does his job, comes home, he takes care his family; very,
very mellow easy going, you can talk to him. But one thing that shoots him off, one
thing that makes him upset that just totally blows him and he goes into a violent rage,
possibly an obstacle with regards to that, who knows. But it does state that cannabis
can reduce your 1Q level if smoked prior to the age of 12.

With regards to 21-95, Chair Lee's Kahakuloa learning center, | am in support as long
as it provides for our distance learning for our rural communities. So, mahalo, Chair
Lee, for bringing that forward.

And finally, with regards to GC 21-4, which is the H2R project in Wailea.
CRC recommends that there are, they recommend and they determine that there are
so many more sites on that property, on that parcel that should be preserved, should
be addressed. CRC recommends an updated AIS along with a full EIS. As a cultural
and lineal descendent of the area, we have had one Zoom meeting with the
developers, with the project manager. In that meeting, | did not feel satisfied with
whatever they wanted to do. Because what they wanted to do was basically take the
old AIS, brush it up a little bit and say, okay it's done, here we go. So, sorry.

I've taken site visits on my own because they have not, as of yet, scheduled one with
any of us, any of the latest descendants and consultants. So, | have gone on my own
to the aina. | have felt our kupuna. There are things there that they need to look at.
We need the archaeologist to do another AIS and a full EIS. There are so many more
sites that have been undocumented. And as a descendant of the Honuaula, of the
Honuaula area, knowing that my kupuna has been attributed to building a lot of the, a
lot of the historical sites that are in that area, | ask you to please refer this compliance
report to the PSLU before anything else. Mahalo. Have a blessed day.

CHAIR LEE: Thank you, Carol Lee. Are there any questions, Members? [f not, thank you,
Carol Lee, for coming and have a nice weekend.

Next testifier.






